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Our Christian Values:  Trust  

Truth, Respect, Unity, Sincerity, Tolerance 

This week our focus has been on TRUST. 
  

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
It has been fabulous this week being around the school in each class 
seeing how everyone has settled in so well and working so hard. I am 
so proud of everyone.  
Office update – Mr Barnes will be working in the office on a Tuesday 
and Thursday helping develop all aspects of the school. He will be 
sending out the weekly Newsletter so please email him if there is 
anything you feel needs to go out weekly.  
I would like to thank all of you for all your fabulous support at this 
very difficult time. It has meant so much to everyone to know that you 
are there supporting. It has really shown that we are a TEAM that 
TRUST each other. 
Next week’s meeting for parents to meet staff will be on Tuesday 17th 
September for KS2 parents and Thursday 19th September for EYFS 
parents, both at 8.30am in the school hall. 
Clubs – They all start next week. If you have not received the email, 
please let us know. 
 
As always, my door is always open. Please come and talk to me about 
anything. 
 
Have a fabulous weekend 
 
 
Mrs Gilbert 
Headteacher 
 
 

g 

Collective Worship this 
week… 

In Collective Worship this 
week we are continuing our 

theme of TRUST. 
 
 
 

Bible reflection 
 

1 John 4:19 

We love Him because 
He first loved us. 

 
 

 

 

 

Friday 13th September 2024 



SCHOOL MENU WEEK COMMENING 16th September 2024:   

We also offer tomato pasta as well as jacket potatoes and sandwiches with 
selection of fillings each day. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Pizza 

Crispy Crackle Bar & 
Fruit 

Beef Bolognese 

Carrot, Orange and 
Sultana Slice 

Roast Pork 

Orange Jelly 

Butter Chicken Curry 

Chocolate 
Shortbread with 
Fruit 

Fish Finger or Meat 
Free Nugget 
 
Flapjack 

 

 
 

 
Dates for your diary: 

 
 
September 19th – YR6 Open Evening Christ the King College 5.30 – 7.30pm 

17th – KS2 Meet the staff session. 8.30 am in the school hall 
19th – EYFS Meet the staff session. 8.30 am in the school hall 
24th – Macmillan Coffee Session for KS1 St Lucia, Cuba and Bahamas at 2.15pm 
26th – Macmillan Coffee Session for Ks2 and Hawaii at 2.15pm 
26th – Year 1 and 2 trip to Blackgang Chine 
MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW 
26th – YR6 Open Evening medina College 5pm – 8pm 

October 1st – YR6 Open Evening Cowes Enterprise College (CEC) – booking via CEC throughout October) 
3rd – YR6 The Bay CE School Open Evening 5 – 8pm 
9th – YR6 Open Evening Ryde Academy Open Evening 5 – 8pm 
10th – YR5 Space Dome Trip 
18th – Harvest Festival  MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW 
18th – Last day of term 
21st – 1st November – Half term holidays 

November 4th – Back to school 
14th & 15th - Bikeability 

 

ASDA Cashpot for Schools: 

 
We’ve got some exciting news to share with you. 
   
Parentkind – a charity that supports school PTAs - have teamed up with Asda, who is making 
millions of pounds available to donate to primary schools across the UK through their ‘Cashpot for 
Schools’ initiative. To support our school, all you have to do is opt-in through the Asda Rewards 
app, shop and scan in store or shop online at Asda.com. 
  
Between 2nd September and 30th November 2024 – every time you shop with Asda using your Asda 
Rewards app, Asda will donate 0.5% of the value of your shop to your chosen Primary school. Also, 
every time somebody opts-in to support our Primary school, Asda will give an additional £1 to the 
school Cashpot. Plus, it doesn’t stop there – Asda are also giving £50 to every school to get them 
started. The supermarket has joined forces with Joe Wicks to support the initiative – look out for 
the TV advert, radio ads and social media coverage!  



 

WHAT WE HAVE BEEN LEARNING ABUT THIS WEEK 

BAHAMAS This week in Cuba and Bahamas we have been continuing to explore our environment and 
settling in. We have been enjoying lots of sensory messy play. We focused on filling and 
emptying for maths and have done some super mark making. All of the adults are so proud of 
how well the children have come back and settled in to the new area and classes. 

CUBA 

HAWAII 

This week in Hawaii class, the children started their topic Rainforest Explorers.  We made our 
own rainforest in the classroom by discussing what we might see, hear and feel in a rainforest.  
The children then used google Earth to find out how far away we are from different rainforests 
around the world.  The children have learnt the new word 'equator'. 

ANTIGUA 

Wow, we have settled beautifully back into Antigua class! What a fabulous time we’ve had 
looking at what makes us special. We have talked about differences and what makes us unique, 
looked in mirrors and made some wonderful self-portraits. We have built lovely relationships, 
working together in a range of activities. We have enjoyed exploring different activities to 
promote our language building and fine motor such as threading, using pegs and lots of music 
and dance! 

ST LUCIA 

I am so proud of the children this week in St Lucia, It has been their first full week at school! We 
have had lots of fun learning our first phonics sounds and painting them, drawing them and 
making them in playdough. We went for an adventure up to the field to collect leaves for our 
Autumn artwork for the horticultural show. We have had lots of fun getting to know each other 
this week and can't wait to see what we get up to next week! I have sent their reading packs 
home today, please can you return them every Thursday so they can be changed ready to be 
sent home every Friday. 

MALDIVES 

Y1 has had a very busy week settling into the new timetable and getting year one ready. In 
English, we have been building up literacy skills to write a recount. In maths, we have been 
sorting and counting objects. In science, we named some materials and in geography we have 
been looking at different types of weather. In phonics, we are consolidating phase 3 and 4 before 
moving on to phase 5. We have been working hard in guided reading to develop our decoding 
skills. In PE, we have been learning how to play basketball and developing our knowledge in 
computing. Next week (now we are more settled), we will have our exciting hook so please 
watch out in next week's edition! 

NEW ZEALAND 

This week in Year 2, some fantastic learning has been taking place. In English, we have been 
drawing our own dragons and learning lots of new vocabulary to describe them. We have learnt 
about statement sentences and expanded noun phrases as well as remembering our full stops, 
capital letters and fingers spaces! In Maths, we have been working hard on writing numbers up 
to 100 by counting in tens and ones. This is crucial in developing our understanding of place 
value. Geography came to life as we found a treasure map and a message in a bottle from a chief 
explorer! This immersive experience has captivated pupils and sparked interest for our upcoming 
geography topic of ‘What a Wonderful World’. Our curious scientists have been investigating the 
use of different materials and have explored the classroom to find things made from metal, 
plastic, wood, paper, brick and rock. This hands-on learning has helped pupils gain insight into 
the applications of materials which we will continue to explore. It’s been a week full of curiosity 
and adventure; I look forward to what the coming weeks have in store for us! 

MALTA 

We have had a very busy week in Malta class this week! We have explored our new topics and 
very much enjoyed finding out about the Stone Age. We had a 'class campfire' . We sat round the 
fire, drank chocolate milk and toasted marshmallows whilst reading The Stone Age Boy. We 
discussed the similarities and differences between how people lived in the Stone Age and how 
we live today and created our very own 'Stone Age survival kits' thinking about what was really 
necessary to survive in those times. We also began our new science topic looking and forces and 
magnets and talked all about how pushes and pulls. In Art the children have also had the 



opportunity to explore cave paintings and make their very own printing blocks so that we can 
create our very own Stone Age art! What a fantastic start to the year we have had! 

GALAPAGOS 

We have had a great start to the school year in Galapagos class and already working hard and 
showing our TRUST behaviours. In maths this week, we have been looking at place value and 
how to partition numbers in different ways. Last week we carried out a mini topic learning about 
the Galapagos Islands. After learning where the islands are, we found out some interesting facts 
and importantly, about the incredible wildlife. In English, we started exploring non-chronological 
reports and finding dinosaur facts. 

ICELAND 

We have had an amazing week getting back into our learning! We have started to look at our 
diary entries for The Day the Crayons came home. We have also started looking at place value all 
the way up to 100,000,000! As well as this, Iceland have also had their hook into their topic of 
Marvellous Maps. We did some orienteering where the children had to make a map of the 
playgroup and pin point certain objects and areas for other children to find. It’s been a very fun, 
very busy week! 

JAMAICA 

This week in Jamaica class we have had a fantastic week exploring our new topic for the half 
term. On Monday, we started to look at classifying animals. The children went outside to explore 
the living things around them and started to recognise some similarities and differences between 
each living thing. On Wednesday, as part of our hook, we tasted food from South America as we 
began our journey across the Americas. 
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Isle of Wight Secondary Colleges and 6th Form 
2024-25 Open Day/Evening dates 

(as at 9 August 2024) 
 

School/College Date Time 

Carisbrooke College 1 October 2024 Year 6 open evening: 5-8pm 

Christ the King 
College 

19 September 2024 
07 November 2024 

Year 6 open evening: 5.30-7.30pm 
6th Form open evening: 5.30-7.30pm 

Cowes Enterprise 
College 

1st to 24th October 
2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 2024 

Year 6 
45-minute bookable tours will take place on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays and will be led by a 
member of the senior leadership team who will be 
able to answer any specific questions you have 
about year 7, our curriculum and enrichment 
opportunities. Tour times to be confirmed.  
Bookings can be made by calling the academy 
on 01983 203103 from the 2ndSeptember 2024 
 
6th Form 
Open Month. Tours will take place on Mondays, 
Wednesdays and Thursdays around the sixth 
form campus, providing a first-hand experience 
of what it is like to be a student at Cowes Sixth 
Form. 
Bookings can be made by calling the academy 
on 01983 203103 from the 2ndSeptember 2024 

Island Free School 12 October 2024 Y6 open day: 09.30-1pm 
Headmaster’s Talks at 10am, 11am and 12noon 

Medina College 26 September 2024 Year 6 open evening: 5-8pm 

Ryde Academy 9 October 2024 
20 November 2024 

Y6 Open Evening  
6th Form Open Evening  

Ryde School 5 October 2024 Y6 and 6th Form Open Morning: 10-12.30pm 

The Bay CE School 3 October 2024 Y6 Open Evening: 5-8pm 

The Island VI Form 14 November 2024 VI Form open evening: 5-8pm 

The Isle of Wight 
College 

26 June 2024 
24 September 2024 
16 November 2024 

8 January 2025 
1 February 2025 

24 April 2025 

4-7pm Open Evening 
4-7pm Open Evening 
Open Day 
4-7pm Open Evening 
Open Day 
4-7pm Open Evening 

The Priory School of 
our Lady 
Walsingham 

n/a Don’t hold open days. Ring up to make an 
appointment for a show round. Marion Ahmed – 
Tel: 861222 or email: mail@prioryschool.org.uk 

 
Please note St Georges is not offering open days. Places are allocated via the 

SEND department. 
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BRADING IN BLOOM 2024 
 

Our little garden has been awarded Second Prize in the Best Youth 
Category for the recent Brading in Bloom. Well done to all the school 

gardeners for helping to plant, water and keep our garden looking 
lovely. Mrs Cooney 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 


